ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY Student Council Meeting Minutes February 13, 1956

The meeting was called to order at 5:10 p.m. by President Richard Mort.

The roll call was taken and the following members were absent:

ART & DESIGN Harry Hicks (excused) S.A.C. Rebecca Kent (excused)

CHEMISTRY Kay Finley MECHANICAL John Forward

COMMERCE Walter Licata PHOTOGRAPHY George Nan Mike Gotz Murray Merl

ELECTRICAL
Ralph Agresta
Ronald Webber

PRINTING
Dan Miller (excused)

RETAILING
Joyce Morey
Jane White (excused)

The minutes of the previous meeting were read, corrected, and approved.

Bud Rusitzky outlined for Council some of the

1. Forensic Society

3 additional trips

additional budget requests.

\$331.75

Art Borock moved that we allot \$331.75 for the Forensic Society. The motion was seconded and carried.

2. Basketball

Two J.V. games added to the schedule and other unexpected added expenses totaling \$132.00 were added to the Basketball Budget.

Art Richards moved that we allot \$132.00 for the Basketball budget. The motion was seconded and carried.

BUDGET COMMITTEE

3. Fencing

Additional matches Equipment Total

\$475.00 2**0**0.**7**0 \$6**7**5.70

Howard Hall moved that Council allot \$475.00 for the Fencing budget. The motion was seconded, and after some discussion, the motion was amended to read Council allot \$675.70 for the Fencing budget. The second stood, and the motion was carried.

Dick Nally was commended by the Chair for the sign advertising the sale of school blazers. Dick put in a request for \$1.10 for the cost of the sign.

Three designs for a school crest have been received from the Brooks-Allen Co. They were passed around to Council members who were asked for their choice of the three designs. Bud Rusitzky suggested that the design be printed in the RIT Reporter so the student body could state its choice.

The Chair welcomed the new Council members and invited them to vist the Student Council office if they have any questions.

Bob Ball reported that Techmila would have an income of \$1,700.00. He moved that the previous motion to allot Techmila an additional \$10,000 be amended to read \$10,000 less the \$1,700 anticipated income. The total appropriation would then be \$8,300. The motion was seconded and, after some discussion, the motion was carried.

After consulting Mrs. Kinnear (the girls gym teacher) and Miss Vetter from the Book Store, John Gorman reported that a Hi-Fi, Webcor portable, 3-speed record player retails for \$114.95. We would be able to purchase it at \$71.50 through the Book Store. Art Borock moved that Council appropriate \$71.50 from the current funds. The motion was seconded and carried.

BLAZERS

NEW MEMBERS OF COUNCIL

TECHNILA

RECORD PLAYER

CLOCK FOR SNACK BAR

Dave Weston reported that he had seen Mr. Benz and that Miss Vetter has received an invoice for the clock. It was reported that the bell has already arrived and that the clock should be received this week.

TECHMILA QUESTIONNAIRES Jim Humphrey explained why the questionnaires were not distributed last Tuesday to Council members. He also reported that the questionnaires were available immediately after tonight's meeting. They are to be turned in at the Clark Union desk by Friday of this week. They must be signed.

BAND

Art Borock reported that he had seen a news item in the paper remarking that the band had turned out to numerous games. He suggested that the band be asked to play at the game against the University of Akron on Saturday. This game should prove to give us our stiffest competition.

LOUNGES

Bob Ball asked for a report on the drapery situation for the Snack Bar and the Clark Union Lounge. It was reported that the material is here for the Snack Bar drapes, but someone has to be found to make them. The drapes for Clark Union Lounge are being made. Because of the inadequate communication with the Alumni, the price of the new tables and chairs has not been set. It has been suggested by President Mort that an order be placed for ten chairs and four tables with the price not to exceed the amount appropriated.

GRADUATION

It was suggested that caps and gowns be used for our graduation ceremonies. The matter is to be considered later by the Administration.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The pledges of Kappa Sigma Kappa are to hold a Pep Rally for our basketball game, gainst the University of Akron on Friday, February 17, at 12:30 p.m. in the Snack Bar.

Tuesday, February 21 - Interorganizational meeting concerning the theme and position of booths for Spring Weekend.

February 24 - Brotherhood Assembly at 10 a.m.

ANNOUNCEMENTS (Continued)

February 19 - Hillel Breakfast in the Snack Bar at 10:30 a.m.

TARNK YOU NOTE

It was suggested that Kappa Sigma Kappa be thanked by the Lounge Committee for the refrigerator that they have loaned to the Clark Union Snack Bar.

The motion for adjournment was made and seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

NANCY BARBOUR Acting Secretary